MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, March 7, 2013
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Antonio Donis (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Julia O’Leary (for Christine Keller), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Norma Schatz, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Carol O’Donnell

JJAC Consultant


Patrick O’Hara

Connecticut State Police

Gary Wallace

Middletown Police Department
Minutes of the December 6, 2012 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.  The minutes of the December 6, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Evaluation Results for the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat held December 5 & 6, 2012 (II)
The evaluation results for the retreat were mailed to members.  Ms. Valerie LaMotte summarized the results from 57% of attendees.  All but one person rated the retreat as excellent or good; all rated it as useful or somewhat useful; and the highest ratings were for the guest speaker, Debbie Silver.  There were many comments of invite Debbie Silver back.
Update and Discussion on the CPTV Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) Documentary (III)

It was expected that the draft DMC documentary would have been viewed by several JJAC members who would report back to the JJAC and collect comments for the producer.  Unfortunately, the draft was not ready for viewing and there was only a brief discussion of working with CPTV.
Update on Connecticut Trainings Presented at the 38th Juvenile Justice Symposium and National DMC Conference held February 13 – 15, 2013 in Biloxi, Mississippi (IV)
Both the Effective Police Interactions with Youth and the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police one- day trainings were presented at the National DMC conference in Biloxi using federal technical assistance funds from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention.  About 20 persons attended each session with very positive feedback.  Attendance could have been greater at the trainings and Connecticut attendees complained about the conference facility, which was a casino that allowed cigarette smoking in most locations.
Update from the School/Police Trainers on the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police Training (V)
The School/Police Trainers met on March 1, 2013 to plan next steps.  It was agreed that more trainers needed to be identified and trained, and the marketing to school districts needed to emphasize our ability to provide the training at the school district location.  In addition, people had ideas for a part II training that would help school districts work with their own data and implement the model memorandum of agreement between the superintendent of schools and the chief of police as the Town of Manchester had successfully done.  The JJAC members offered a number of ideas about approaching school districts about the training.
Update on Connecticut’s Application under the 2013 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program (VI)
Ms. LaMotte provided information on the State’s submission under the 2013 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program indicating that all funds would be used to address disproportionate minority contact as has been done for the past two years.
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2013 Title II Formula Grants Program (VII)
Ms. LaMotte provided information on the proposed allocation of juvenile justice funds under the 2013 Title II Formula Grants Program.  The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2013 Formula Grants Program funds as follows.

$60,000 for Law-Related Education

$180,000 for School Attendance

$20,000 for Support to the JJAC—the state advisory group funds and capacity building

$100,000 for the Police and Youth Program

$40,000 with $40,000 state match to OPM as administrative funds

Update on Legislative Activities (Federal and State) (VIII)
There was no legislative update due to time constraints.

Action on Extension Requests for the 2011 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws Block Grant and the 2011 Title II Formula Grant (IX)
The JJAC approved requesting an extension of four months to September 30, 2013 for the 2011 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws Block Grant and an extension of one year to September 30, 2014 for the 2011 Title II Formula Grant.
Other Business (X)
The JJAC approved requesting an extension of one year to September 30, 2014 for the 2011 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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